
1 | P a g e                                                             B u d g e t  W o r k s h o p  

 

Town of Mount Morris 

Special Meeting 

October 22, 2024 
 

Present: Supervisor, David DiSalvo; Deputy Town Supervisor, Don Huff; Councilmember, Nate Guzzardi; 

Councilmember, Jeff Coniglio; Councilmember, Joseph Rawleigh 

 

Also present:  Accountant, Terri McKerrow; Highway Superintendent, Samuel Cipriano; Town Clerk, Chelsey 

Woodworth  

 

Others present: Sarah Mann; Evan Mann; Patrick Scully 

 

At 5:04 p.m. Supervisor DiSalvo opened the Town Board meeting at the Town Hall, 103 Main Street, Mount 

Morris, NY.  This meeting is to review the Preliminary Budget for 2025. 

 

Members of the board are concerned with the amount that is budgeted for cemetery mowing and they are hoping 

the highway workers could mow some of the cemeteries and the park to save money. Superintendent Cipriano 

asked if they have reached out to any other Supervisors to see how they handle their cemeteries. Supervisor 

DiSalvo said that they all have their highway workers mow their cemeteries.  

 

Accountant McKerrow said that based off of what is budgeted they are already counting on having highway 

workers do some of the mowing. What was quoted by Timothy Bryant and Jason Bryant was for more than what 

they have in the budget.  

 

Supervisor DiSalvo said lets just go with what we have and if something changes after Mondays meeting, we can 

schedule another meeting to discuss it further.  

 

Councilmember Rawleigh asked when the solar money would be coming in for next year. Supervisor DiSalvo 

said that the town will get paid for the month of December in January of 2025 and after that every following 

January.  

 

Supervisor DiSalvo said that they can discuss more at the public hearing. Clerk Woodworth said that she would 

like to discuss her raise. She feels that she deserves more than $962 with the amount of work she does in her 

office and that she is covering for other departments. She said she would like to get at least $1500. Supervisor 

DiSalvo asked if they could wait until Monday. She said that’s fine, but she would like to go into executive 

session to discuss some other things that were supposed to be discussed at the last board meeting.  

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

A motion made by Supervisor DiSalvo, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Huff to enter executive session at 5:40 

PM.  

Vote:  Aye  5  (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio, Rawleigh) 

  No    0 

  Motion Carried 

A motion by Supervisor DiSalvo, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Huff to exit executive session at 6:06 PM. 

Vote:  Aye  5  (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio, Rawleigh) 

  No    0 

  Motion Carried 

Supervisor DiSalvo said that they will keep everything the same as written in the budget and they can discuss 

more at the Public Hearing.  

 

A motion by Councilmember Huff, seconded by Councilmember Guzzardi, to adjourn this meeting.   

 

 Vote:  Aye 5 (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio, Rawleigh) 

  No 0 

  Motion Carried 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:07 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chelsey Woodworth,  

Town Clerk/Collector 


